
 

 

The Board “Buzz” 

 

Breck Koelemay opened in prayer. 

 

The minutes of October 22, 2024, were read. Amy Baker made a motion, seconded by Becky Holley to accept 

the minutes. Motion carried. 

 

DEPARTMENT REPORTS: 

 

We are looking into the purchase of a new van. Gulf Coast has said it will be between $60,000 to $65,000, if it 

is still available. The Board discussed two options: 

1. Do we want to pursue the purchase of a van? 

2. If so, do we want to finance or pay cash? 

Discussion followed and Marilyn Wilson made a motion, seconded by James Peterson to pay cash out of the 

ACS Emergency fund. Motion carried. 

 

The fall fundraiser cleared $110,000, with approximately $10,000 in expenses. In our Spring fundraiser of 

selling raffle tickets it was discussed that having one drawing at the end of school would be best. 

 

 


